
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: August 2, 2018  

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. In continued celebration of the grand opening of Flanagan Lake, the District has been holding a  

“Dam Fun Contest” for the public to win some incredible donated prizes. We are approaching 

250 entries in the contest, which ends August 16th.  

 

2. The I&E team is in the process of re-evaluating the department’s current programs, activities, 

and overall direction. The primary goal is to determine how we can best educate our community 

about natural resources and do so in the most efficient and relevant manner. It’s an exciting and 

much over-due process. Stay tuned for updates! 

 

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1. Must be something in the water. It’s a baby boom at the Papio NRD. Kaylyn Kelley and her 

husband welcomed their first child – Cash Thomas Kelley on Friday, July 27, 2018. On Monday, 

July 30, 2018, Zach Nelson and his wife welcomed Blakely Marie Nelson. Everyone is doing 

great. Congratulations Kaylyn and Zach! Pictures of Cash and Blakely are attached.  

 

2.  The District is holding a blood drive through the American Red Cross on Tuesday, August 14, 

2018, from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. in the Papio NRD conference room.  

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 

indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the 

month of July 2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you 

have any questions. 

 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of July 16, 2018, is 

attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting did not take place this month. The next meeting is 

scheduled for August 23, 2018.  

 

Agenda Item: 13.
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